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TOPIC -----------------------------------------------------------

I am using DAL to connect to a VAX.  I recently upgraded to VMS 5.4 from
version 5.3, and now I am unable to connect with DAL.

DISCUSSION ------------------------------------------------------

There is a DAL patch available that supports VMS 5.4.  It can be used with VMS
5.3.

To request a copy of the patch:

- If you purchased PATHWORKS from DEC, contact DEC.
- If you have a DAL support contract with the Direct Response Center (DRC)
  or are under DRC support warranty, contact the DRC.
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